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NOTES OF A CONNECTED CUMBRIA PARTNERSHIP STRATEGIC BOARD MEETING

Held on Wednesday 31 January 2007 at 13.00 in

The Whelpdale Room, Mansion House, Penrith
                                                          Present

Cllr Elizabeth Mallinson 
Cumbria County Council

Alan Cook
Cumbria County Council

Ruth Atkinson
Eden District Council

Cllr David Nattrass (CHAIR)
Eden District Council

Ian Bruce
Eden District Council

Brian Benson
South Lakeland District Council

Jason Gooding
Carlisle City Council

Cllr Jackie Geddes
Carlisle City Council

Cllr Norman Williams
Copeland Borough Council

Mick McKinnell
Barrow Borough Council

Nick Fardon
Allerdale Borough Council

James Blacklock
Connected Cumbria Partnership

Brenda Warriner 
Connected Cumbria Partnership

Claire Poulter
Cumbria Procurement Initiative

David Nattrass welcomed the attendees to the meeting.  

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Lucy Black
ACE

Terry Chilcott
Copeland Borough Council

Anthony Gardner
Cumbria County Council

Cllr Ken Williams
Barrow Borough Council

Cllr Sonjie Marshall
South Lakeland District Council

Peter Ridgeway
South Lakeland District Council

Hilda Johnston
Connected Cumbria Partnership

2. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes were reviewed and it was agreed that they were a true and accurate record of the previous meeting. The actions contained in the minutes were agreed to be either complete or provided as an update under the relevant agenda items.

3.   Matters Arising

Ian Bruce raised an issue over a comment on the previous minutes under Point 6 of the Agenda. 

It was agreed that the statement was a mis-representation and is to be removed from the minutes.
4.   SHARED SERVICE COMMUNICATIONS STATEMENT FROM CLASB

(ALAN   COOK)

The Shared Services Communications Statement from CLASB clarifies the different roles of the CCP and ACE and how they collaborate with each other. It was agreed to allow Claire Poulter to forward the document to the NWCE. A number of attendees pointed out how well the Communications Statement had been received in parent organisations.

5. SHARED SERVICE UPDATE (HILDA JOHNSTON)

Procurement

Hilda Johnston is the Project Manager for implementing the Procurement Shared Service under the guidance of Alan Ratcliffe from the County Council, who is the project sponsor, as the County will be hosting the service. The Shared Service is due to be launched on the 1st April 2007. 

The Cumbrian Procurement initiative has now disbanded and EPIC (Effective Procurement in Cumbria) now sits in its place. The CCPSB agreed to formalise this change.

Work continues to identify areas of common spend. Meetings have taken place with all participating authorities to identify their readiness for integration between their Financial Management System and the IDeA Marketplace.  Allerdale plan to go live on 1st April 07, Carlisle City plan for a similar time. Remaining authorities could be ready later in year, or early 2008.  As it may be some time before some authorities are able to integrate fully, there is a program of work to collate all supplier catalogues currently used by all authorities, and make them available in a ‘browse only’ QuickStart version of the Marketplace, to be launched on 1st April 2007. This will still allow buyers to make price comparisons between their existing suppliers and those of the other Cumbria authorities, and with other catalogues on the marketplace to which access has been authorised, such as national service level agreements. This will enable an on-going program of work, undertaken by County, as the host for the Shared Service, to identify areas where Cumbria-wide savings can be made, by identifying better, existing agreements or negotiating new agreements on behalf of the Cumbria group.

Supplier Portal/e-sourcing solution

The tender has gone out for the e-sourcing and portal solution. Due North have been nominated as the preferred supplier. The integration level between the CCIH and the e-sourcing solution is yet to be decided

A discussion followed regarding the IPR and the signing by all authorities.

ACTION 31JAN/01
AC to re-visit the signing of the IPR

Pay and Work Strategy (Recruitment)

After a discussion on the Pay and Work Strategy document, it was agreed for the CCP to take no further action on the document at this time.

Building Control

Allerdale Borough Council is currently in the process of organising a workshop with a facilitator. The CCP have offered to run the workshop if alternative arrangements cannot be made. The board agreed to keep a watching brief.

Property Rationalisation

After a brief discussion it was agreed that the board would keep a watching brief.

Licensing

A workshop has been arranged for 12 March, facilitated by CCP and ACE. A Project Team will be formed following the workshop and CCP will provide Project Management to support the development of the business case

ACTION 31JAN/02
HJ to draw up a timeline on the Licensing Shared Service for presentation to CLASB

ICT

CLASB have approved the formation of a Project Team and a Business case is now being produced. The initial ICT SS meeting has taken place and have been scheduled to run weekly until the end of March 2007. The core working group has been established and the data capture forms have been circulated and returned. The LDNP Authority have provided their data at a high level and Eden have decided to keep a watching brief.

James Blacklock (CCP) is providing Project Management and the Business Case will be presented to CLASB in April 2007.The Project team has made the following progress;

· Defined the scope of the Project

· Defined ICT for the purpose of the project

· Completed the Data Capture

· Agreed the Project Plan

· Developed the outline structure of the Business Case

· Defined the finance requirements

· Agreed list of inclusions and exclusions

The LDNP Authority have provided their data at a high level and Eden have decided to keep a watching brief.

The Board agreed to nominate Allerdale Borough Council as Project Sponsor and will seek to ratify

6. INFORMATION HUB UPDATE. (ALAN COOK)

Stage 2 is now complete and was accepted at the last Project Board meeting subject to a configuration issue raised by Eden District Council.

Stage 3 development is now complete subject to a list of outstanding items. UAT is due to take place and subject to the completion of this; a financial statement will be produced.

The SLA is under discussion between all Partners, SLDC and Cumbria County Council and the document is near completion.

A PR and Comms group has been formed to increase awareness of the CCIH with guidance from Allerdale Borough Council following their recent high level advertising campaign.
7. 101 SNEN REPORT (BRIAN BENSON)

The Project is now to be kept in abeyance until further opportunities are recognised. 

8. GOVERNMENT CONNECT (GC) (JAMES BLACKLOCK)
government Connect have completed their assessment of the Excelsior Authentication solution and have adopted Excelsior as the authentication solution that will initially deliver the GC Register product
GCSx – Each Local Authority partner is required to complete a Code of Connection (CoCo). The direction and guidance for this, however has not been clear, so a “self- help” approach has been adopted. The self-help approach attracted a plethora of external interest resulting in a good attendance at the CoCo workshop which took place on 11.01.07. The CoCo workshop was complemented by an Authentication workshop in the morning which was attended by IT heads of service. 

9. A.O.B
Cllr Norman Williams expressed his happiness that the Local Authorities were still continuing to prove effective in the current political climate

10. dATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday the 28.03.07 in Committee Room 2, County Offices Kendal at 14.00.
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